
 

3-7-2024 
Dear Parents / Guardians, 

We hope you are all keeping well, The Governing Body has joined staff regularly and we have continued 
working together in the background.  This year I am very much looking forward to meeting you all and 
the children at the Open Evening on July 11th after school until 5.00 pm for us all to look around the 
school and see what all the children have been working on over the last year. 
Ysgol Bro Ingli operates an ‘Open Door Policy’ to encourage good communication between parents/ 
guardians, families, and the school, to ensure the best possible learning experience for our pupils 
throughout their time here.  
The Staff and pupils also put on information sessions throughout the year. These take a lot of time and 
effort to arrange and organise for all parties. But when there is no take-up, from the parents and 
guardians to attend, it is very disappointing, for all parties. If there is any feedback that you could give 
to the school, with regards to how we could increase the number of attendees then please, we would 
like to hear them.  
Thank you to all the pupils at Ysgol Bro Ingli who once again have demonstrated success in different 
activities throughout the year. I would also like to thank Ffrindiau Bro Ingli, and other local associations, 
who raised a huge amount of money for a variety of items for the school to support the development of 
their resources, and also the volunteer hours that parents and guardians put in, thank you for this huge 
contribution. 
If this is something that you would be interested in getting involved in, then please get in touch with the 
school, and they can point you in the direction of who to talk to. This has been an amazing opportunity 
for me over the last 10 years, to be part of. If you do have any spare time, I can’t recommend getting 
involved enough. 
The role of the Pupil Voice is a very important one to us, delivered via the School Council, Good Citizen 
Council, Cyngor Cymreictod and Digital Champions. Pupils’ views are given full consideration and 
provide us with an informed insight into their work and up-to-date termly projects, and they also provide 
feedback to many of the sub-committees, within the governing body. 
A big thanks to your Head, Enfys Howells, the Teaching staff, and the Learning Support staff for their 
hard work and continued commitment to providing a safe learning environment and ‘well-being’ at 
Ysgol Bro Ingli, and also to our administration personnel. Thank you to the Kitchen Staff, Caretaker, and 
Cleaners who all work very hard in supporting the school, and to all the volunteers who assist in the 
classroom. I would like to wish you all a very enjoyable summer break and look forward to your return 
to school on Tuesday 5th September 2024. 
I would also like to take this opportunity, to welcome some new staff to the team. Miss Gwyther, Miss 
Sadie, Miss Sophie, and Miss Ruby and to Ben who is our caretaker. I would also like to take this 
opportunity to give the staff that have left us a big thanks Miss Susie and Miss Joe who have both played 
a huge part in the school for many years. They are missed and will be missed but we wish them all the 
very best for their new future. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Kat Ellis, Chair of Governors. 

 

 


